
Spring Creek PTA Parent Involvement Meeting 
Friday, November 12th, 2021 
Spring Creek Elementary School Library 
 
Start Time: 10:07 AM 

 
PTA Members present – Megan Jenkins, Dahlia Bone, Suzanne Martinez, Kimmy Martinez, Kirby Cook, 
Ashley Rayback, Samantha Gunby, Krystal Johnson, Audrey Vivian, Jenny Wright, Jill Franklin, Lindsey 
Stockdale, Tyler Steele 
Community Members present – Jenny Moore 
 

I. Call to Order/Welcome: Jenny Wright, President 
 

II. Pledge: Audrey Vivian 
 

III. Officer and Commissioner Reports: 
 
Principal and Administrative Vice President Jill Franklin 

1. Early Literacy Acadia scores were shared. The state wants students to be at a 
60% proficiency level - Provo School District was at 74%. Our school numbers are 
normally at a typical level or above for 1st – 3rd grade, this year we were 75.6%, so well 
above the district score. Comparable school proficiency scores for RISE from 3rd – 6th 
grade students for last year were shared. Our scores were higher in literacy, math, and 
science than the school whose demographic is most similar to ours. Spring Creek 
Elementary is double or more than double than the most comparable school. The 
teachers here are very hard-working!  
2. There is a survey available for parents to take on safety, communication and 
academics in our schools. 4 Amazon gift cards will be given out to those who complete 
the survey. Please check your email to access the link for this survey. 

 
Teacher Representative Suzanne Martinez 

1. Teachers were asked what are some of their favorite sides and desserts were in 
regards to our upcoming Staff Appreciation Week. Responses received included: 
Raspberry Cheesecake Jello Fluff Salad, Cheesecake, Mac and Cheese, Cheesy Mashed 
Potatoes, Funeral Potatoes, Salad, Flourless Chocolate Cake, and Chocolate Mousse.  

 



Community Outreach Kimmy Martinez 
1.  After School Programs academics are going great. Funding for enrichment 
programs is available, two more staff members for these programs is still urgently 
needed to start. Art and Sports clubs are especially popular at Spring Creek!  
2. Science (STEM) Fair info will be passed out next week. Volunteers are needed to 
help students who need additional help to submit projects for the fair. Monday, 
November 29th starts a series of 4 meetings for 15 students who need extra support in 
this area. Supplies and computers will be provided. 
3. Math Circles are every Saturday. This is a group that prepares students for math 
testing and math competitions. It’s taught by math professors, teachers, and students. 
Please see Kimmy for more information. 
 

Membership Co-Chair Tyler Steele 
1. The teachers really appreciated the meal, and we received a lot of positive 
feedback. There were a lot of leftovers that were eaten the next day!  

 
PTA Member Dahlia Bone 

1. The Book Fair was a success! Many people came in and purchased a lot more 
books than was expected. Final numbers will be submitted later.  

 
President Jenny Wright 

2. Santa Shoppe is coming up and we really need a lot of help to put this event on. 
Volunteers are needed for each individual student as they are purchasing, so that no 
student is left alone with merchandise. December 8th – 10th are the dates volunteers will 
be needed.  
3. STEM Fair volunteers are needed day of, and please let us know if you see any 
cool swag to have on hand for this event. 
4. Staff Appreciation planning is coming up. The theme this year is Alice in 
Wonderland.  It will be the week before Spring Break.  
5. Looking for people to join the Nominating Committee for next year’s PTA Board. 
Dahlia Bone, Kirby Cook, Olivia Goldman, volunteered to perform this task. Olivia 
Goldman will be chair for this committee.  

IV. Spotlight: Jenny Wright, President  
 

Krystal Johnson was integral in making signs for Spring Creek Spectacular and reached out to do 
more after her initial task was completed. She signed up again to make soup for PTC Conference 
dinners. Her willingness to help was greatly appreciated!  



V. Secretary’s Report: Lindsey Stockdale, Secretary 
Minutes approved. 

VI. Financial Report: Audrey Vivian, Treasurer 
Monthly financial report read.  
Income: $190.00 
Expenses: $2,644.20 
Balance on hand: $20,342.69 

VII. Calendar: Upcoming Events 
Santa Shoppe: December 7 – 10, 2021 
STEM Fair: January  
Staff Appreciation Week: March 
 

 Jenny Wright moved to adjourn the meeting. Olivia Goldman seconded. Meeting adjourned. 
 
Time of Adjournment: 10:40 AM 
Next Meeting: November 12, 2021 
 
 
 


